
Lake Sawyer Hawks Meeting Minutes 

September 14, 2019 

Marlow Anderson Airfield, 24041 276th Ave SE, Maple Valley, Washington 

 

 

General information—September meeting held at field. Pilots are reminded to sign in and record 

flight time on the country field use time sheet log. Note that there is no club garbage pick-up at 

the field and pilots are reminded to take their trash home for disposal. 

 

1:02--Meeting was called to order by Randy Ling (President) welcoming all attending to the 

meeting--there were 19 club members present.  

 

1:08--General Discussion—Randy Ling reported that the current membership stands at 54 

comprised of 49 open members, 3 youth, and 2 non-flying. Randy reported for the treasurer that 

the club has an operational bank balance of $913.27 in checking and $1236.24 in savings. Recent 

expenditures have been Field maintenance $150.24 and August open house including a door 

prize aircraft purchase $399.47. (Note the aircraft awarded was returned and will be reused at a 

future club event).   

 

1:10—Randy reported that the Christmas party remains the only anticipated expenditures for the 

remainder of 2019. 

 

1:15—New business Randy reported that nominations for the election of club officers for 2020 

will begin in September with elections to be held in November. The current officers are Randy 

Ling President, Dave Rhodes Vice President, Peter McCowin Secretary. Appointed positions are, 

Steve Black Communications, Steve Ashmore Field Maintenance and Safety, Dick Weaver Float 

Fly Coordinator. 

Randy reported that FAA is now using the term UAS rather than the former term Drone. Randy 

reported on the FAA approval of the formal location designation of the lake Washington float fly 

location. 

 

1:20—Randy reviewed remaining 2019 club meetings dates October 12, November 2 with all 

meetings to officially start at 1:00 pm at the airfield—Pilot however are encouraged to arrive 

early prior to the meeting to join in on the group flying.  

 

1:30—General information—Randy Ling reported that pilots FAA registration number needs to 

be visible on the outside of all RC aircraft. Randy reported that the current field use agreement 

expires in July of 2021. 

Randy review the club Le Barons Cup 2020 event at the August 2020 club meeting. 

The event and aircraft build choices are covered in detail on the club web site. 

 

1:35— Meeting was adjourned.—with a number of attending members remaining at the field to 

fly.  


